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SHERMAN: "I DO NOT HOLD TO AN 
INERRANT VIEW OF THE BIBLE"

Number 1

BY ROBERT M. TENERY
The President’s message sent shock 

waves across the recent meeting of the 
Baptist State Convention in Greensboro. 
Our President, Dr. Cecil Sherman, stated 
clearly and emphatically that he does not 
believe in an inerrant Bible which repre
sents a radical departure' from the posi
tion taken by the Southern Baptist Conven
tion at least twice in our history and most 
recently stated in Kansas City in 1963.That 
position is that the Bible is a perfect 
treasure of divine truth and is without 
any mixture of error.

During the course of his message Sherman 
contended that he had been conservative 
enough for us 5 years ago and that he had 
not changed his position but rather he was 
being measured by a different yardstick. 
Of course, the truth is that Dr. Sherman 
had never made any public statement as to 
whether or not he believed in an inerrant 
Bible until meetings just prior to the Con
vention this year. Because he had made much 
of New Testament missions, many of us as
sumed that he was standing squarely on the 
Baptist Faith and Message which was adop
ted in Kansas City in 1963. Obviously,that 
was a wrong assumption.

Rewriting History
Dr. Sherman joined the ranks of those 

who are trying to rewrite Baptist history 
in order to support their present position. 
This is the basic thrust behind the ’’new 
history” that is being presented to Sou
thern Baptists which declares that we were 
brought together by the cause of missions 
and that we are held together only by mis
sion causes. That is patently erroneous. 
Baptists in the South represented the birth 
of a new denomination with very identifi
able distinctives. It is true that they 
embraced the separation of church and
state, soul competency and the priesthood 
of the believer. But it was clearly recog
nized that there were limits to these doc
trines. Therefore, they developed articles 
of faith, confessions of faith, covenants 
and other documents which expressed their 
commonality of belief. For instance, in 
looking at the Associational Minutes for 
the Catawba River Baptist Association of 
1934 the Articles of Faith are listed on 
pages 44 and 45. There are almost two 
pages of them. There are 21 articles. The 
first article reads: "We believe that the 
Holy Bible was written by men divinely in
spired * that it has God for its r author3 
salvation for its f end* and truth without 
any mixutre of error for its r matter; and 
that it is the supreme standard by which 
all human conduct> creeds3 and opinions 
shall be tried." All the remaining articles 
began with the phrase "We believe the

Scriptures teach... " Those same articles 
of faith are still in use in the Catawba 
River Baptist Association. What is true 
here is true in hundreds of associations 
all across the Southern Baptist Convention. 
Historically, it has been characteristic 
in the organization of Associations and 
Churches that articles of faith were adop
ted. In the life of churches, it has been 
characteristic to adopt covenants along 
with the articles of faith. These articles 
have been very doctrinal in their expres
sion and even though associations across 
the Southern Baptist Convention have been 
autonomous of one another, there is a 
striking and even amazing commonality of 
belief expressed in their articles of 
faith. The same is true among the churches.

Purpose
Again, Southern Baptists did not come 

together through a desire for freedom. 
There was some element of that but many 
things entered into the formation of the 
Southern Baptist Convention. According to 
Dr. Robert A. Baker, the primary occasion 
of our coming together was a dispute over 
the appointment of missionaries by the 
Home Mission Society. But there were other 
factors. Some of our people came from the 
Separatists. The Separatists were hyper- 
Calvinistic and strictly pre-destinarian. 
Some Baptist people couldn’t buy that any 
more. Some of our people came from the 
General Baptists. The General Baptists 
were highly structured and authoritarian in 
their denominational structure. They dis
ciplined local churches. Some of this has 
taken place in the Southern Baptist Con
vention, especially in the early years. 
There have been occasions when Associations 
have disciplined the churches within the 
Association. But this has not been a gen
eral practice. As much of our doctrine 
came from the Congregationalists as anyone 
else and there was a tremendous congrega
tional influence upon Southern Baptist 
life. What is our point? Our point is 
that we need to be leery of these fellows 
who are trying to rewrite Southern Baptist 
history and inject their own particular 
theological bias into it. The conservative, 
inerrancy men of our Convention are stand
ing where Southern Baptists have always 
stood. We can cite one historical document 
after another. If what we are hearing 
from some Convention executives in regard 
to Southern Baptist historical roots is 
true, then some very highly respected 
church historians are going to have to re
write their books - men such as W.W. Barnes 
(deceased) and Robert A. Baker.

Luther Rice
Luther Rice didn’t bring us together as 

Southern Baptists. He found Conventions 
and Associations already intact. He simply 
used them as a vehicle to get mission work 
done. Why were these conventions and 
associations formed to begin with? A line 
from an ancient constitution of the Catawba 
River Baptist Association here in North 
Carolina may suffice to give us a clue. 
It says: "The grand object of this associa
tion shall be the glory of God and the 
salvation of sinners". You will find simi
lar expressions time and time again as you 
survey the ancient constitutions of many 
associations. You will also find the term 
fellowship but you will be hard pressed to 
find very many expressions of purpose that 
even mention missions. That doesn’t mean 
that the associational and convention 
structure cannot be used as a vehicle for 
missions but we are simply challenging the 
veracity of the statements that we are 
hearing today that our organizations came 
together for the purpose of missions. That 
is false even though missions is a legi
timate work of associations and conventions.

The Central Question
It is true that there are differences 

of interpretation among Southern Baptists. 
Even among those who hold to the view of an 
inerrant Bible, there is considerable dif
ference of interpretation. Some of us are 
Amillenial and others of us are Premil- 
lenial. It is not a question of interpre
tation. It is a question of the nature of 
inspiration or the nature of Scripture. 
That is a watershed issue. We have nevei 
faced such a question before in Southern 
Baptist life. There has never been such a 
turning away from the historic Baptist posi
tion as we are now witnessing among those 
who are leaders of our institutions. Those 
of us who are conservative are simply saying 
that things are changing in Southern Baptist 
life and philosophy. There are those who 
are trying to change our purpose and we 
don’t think the change is for the better. 
We feel that we need to stay with our his
torical purpose and we need to stay with our 
historical commitment to the Bibxa as the 
inerrant Word of God. That is where the an
cient Baptists stood and that is where the 
vast majority of Baptists stand today. Dr. 
Sherman’s view represents the minority view 
but he is committed to the proposition that 
his view shall prevail. There are others 
of us who feel that his view should not pre
vail - that the historical view of Baptists 
should prevail. Southern Baptists have yet 
to see how this dispute will turn out. We 
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EDITORIAL NOTE: The following is a combi
nation of two. articles which appeared in 
the Weekly Visitor of the Calvary Baptist 
Church in Winston-Salem. They are written 
by its’ Pastor, Mark Corts. The topic of 
his weekly article is STRAIGHT FROM THE 
HEART. While we do not agree with every
thing that he has said, we believe that he 
has said some very pertinent things about 
the current climate in the Convention and 
we would agree with most of what he has 
said. We reproduce it here for your infor
mation because Dr. Corts is a former Presi
dent of the State Convention.

A few days' reflection on the events of the 
Baptist State Convention last week, leave 
me with an uneasy feeling concerning our 
Convention of free and independent Baptist 
churches who voluntarily cooperate to ac
complish the work of God together. Partial
ly my feeling of distress arises from the 
way the Convention dealt with the four 
basic issues and partly the way the four 
basic issues came off to the public as a 
result of reporting.

Questions Raised
It seems to me the first and overriding is
sue is the issue of Scripture. Dr. Cecil 
Sherman, the President of the Convention, 
faced the issue head-on in his President’s 
Address on Monday evening. I felt that his 
address was courageous, although I do not 
feel that it had the effect of healing, but 
the effect of polarizing folks to one side 
or the other. He closed his message with a 
strong appeal for loyalty to the Baptist 
way of missions support, and I think that 
was needed and valuable. His message rais
ed as many questions in my mind as it an
swered. I voted for Dr. Sherman, and I 
have supported him and will continue to, 
but his message still raises some questions 
that must be asked. In his message he sta
ted that while he believed in all the fun
damental doctrines, he would not claim the 
term ’’inerrantist” for himself in the way 
he described his belief about the Bible. 
Inerrantists for the most part believe the 
Bible is verbally inspired, and while God 
did not mechanically dictate the Scripture 
every word is truthful, although every word 
reflects the personality of the writer. He 
begged for inerrantists not to read him out 
of the Convention, but to understand that 
he believed in the virgin birth, heaven and 
hell, in a bodily resurrection, in the full 
inspiration of Scripture, but that he was 
not an inerrantist. On Tuesday morning, 
Dr. Billy Cline of the Merrimon Avenue Bap
tist Church, preached the Convention Sermon, 
He clearly stated that he is an inerran
tist. He believes that the Bible was com
pletely and fully inspired and has no prob
lem in inerrancy. Dr. Sherman had made a 
plea for us to learn how to live together, 
even though we can’t all agree on the 
phrases we use to describe what we believe. 
Well, that is well and good, although 
there is a line at which I simply cannot 
fellowship with someone who does not agree 
on some basic things.

BOTHERED
Now what really bothers me is that later 
the Convention agreed to express its full 
confidence in the Baptist Faith and Mes
sage statement on the Scripture, adopted 
by the Southern Baptist Convention in 
Kansas City in 1963. That statement says 

that the Scripture is a treasure of divine 
truth ’’without any mixture of error.” I 
have a problem with a man who can approve 
or give affirmation to that statement, but 
not use the term inerrantist. As a result 
what was reported to the people was that 
the Baptist State Convention President had 
clearly stated that he was not for iner
rancy, but the Baptist vote, which clearly 
affirmed belief in an error-free Bible was 
hardly reported. What bothers me is that 
the way the public read this is that Bap
tists no longer have any confidence in the 
Scripture. I believe that the cause of 
evangelism has been immeasurably set back 
by our arguments over the Bible. When 
Thursday night our witnesses went out to 
share their faith, they faced derision, 
they faced misunderstanding, they faced 
challenges, because the average man on the 
street saw the Baptists in Greensboro as 
having denied that the Bible is superna
tural, that it has power, that it is God’s 
truth. We must remember that communication 
is what is heard, not what is said. That is 
the way we came off to many of the people 
of North Carolina. This is a distressing 
thing to me in light of the fact that we 
are facing an evangelistic effort to try to 
tell everyone in North Carolina of the good 
news of Jesus Christ, and at the same time 
we are equivocating on the truthfulness and 
reliability of that message. The cause of 
evangelism has been hurt, and we need to 
overcome this with positive statements 
about what the Convention did concerning 
Scripture in Greensboro.

A Second Question
But a second question arises regarding 
this issue. Dr. Sherman stated that we 
must pull together and unify on the subject 
of missions and evangelism, and not worry 
about doctrine, that Baptists have never 
been united on doctrine, but united on 
missions and evangelism. He then called 
for unity in the mission-support system. 
The question that folks must ask of him, 
lovingly and kindly and not with any mal- 
intent is: ’’What standard or yardstick did 
he use to criticize our mission-support 
system when in 1975 he distributed leaflets 
to all the messengers at the Convention at 
Raleigh challenging the mission support 
system, and its division of funds in which 
Wake Forest received what he thought was an 
inordinate amount of mission support money? 
What was his yardstick by which he criti
cized Wake Forest when he went before the 
trustees and in a firm way redressed them 
for the failure to completely fulfill their 
Christian mission in the world?

Unity In Missions
That raises then the second basic issue 
which left me distressed following the 
Convention: it is the issue of unity in 
missions. I honestly believe that there 
has never been a better way devised over
all to carry on a comprehensive mission 
effort than the Cooperative Program. When 
you see missionary candidates out trying to 
drum up their support, spending months and 
months, and sometimes years, trying to 
raise support to carry on the work of God, 
you can appreciate the Cooperative Program 
as a means of missions support. The prob
lem arises when we try to include every
thing we do in missions. The word ’’mis
sions” loses its meaning when everything we
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do is missions. The word ’’missions” begins 
to lose its meaning when we lose our per
spective on what those missions efforts are 
to accomplish. It is well to call on us to 
unite on a mission-support system, and re
mind Baptists that we are not united around 
doctrine - we don’t all agree on the same 
thing, although we may agree on some basic 
things - but somewhere down the line what 
we do believe must be important, when it 
determines what message we preach in our 
mission effort. Do we include just anybody 
and everybody in our missions effort? 
Would we send out a Hindu? Would we send 
out a man who does not believe that men are 
lost and need to be saved? Would we in
clude in our mission effort a mission task 
that has nothing to do with proclaiming the 
good news of God in Jesus Christ? At that 
point the argument about unity and missions 
is empty. My contention is that Baptists 
at any one given time are clearly capable 
of deciding whether what is being preached 
and shared by the mission effort' we united
ly support, is true and agreed upon by con
sensus as the heart of what we believe, and 
what we want to see preached to a lost 
world. That issue was not addressed in the 
message, and although I plead for unity in 
the mission-support system, we must not 
forget that there are some things upon 
which we must basically agree, or we have 
no common missions effort; we have no mes
sage to preach to the world. That is why 
our belief in Scripture is critical. The 
real issue is not inerrancy. The issue is 
the authority of the Scripture. If we be
lieve that all Scripture is divinely given 
and powerful enough to redeem a lost man, 
than let us be done with semantics, and go 
on and preach the truth and live the truth, 
and begin winning our world for Jesus 
Christ.

INERRANTIST

I am an inerrantist. I have no problem 
using that word in light of the Baptist 
Faith and Message statement of 1963, that 
the Bible is truth without any mixture of 
error. But while those who do not want to 
use inerrancy, or those who would deny the 
full inspiration of Scripture are arguing 
that they should not be read out of the 
Convention, let me remind them that they 
have failed to deal with the grieved spirit 
which many conservatives who were inerran
tists, have felt through the years. Syste
matically, inerrantists have been kept off 
theological faculties, sometimes off boards 
and off committees. To confirm that, you 
have only to survey the theological facul
ties of our seminaries and ask how many 
inerrantists are members, or survey the 
faculties of our colleges and see how many 
members of the religion departments are 
inerrantists. If in fact, all points of 
view should be heard, why has not the in
errancy point of view been properly repre
sented in our religion faculties? Now it 
seems that since conservatives are getting 
more power, and there is a threat to the 
non-inerrantists, they are now coming out 
of their corners pleading for equal treat
ment . But there has been an aggrieved 
spirit - whether it is justified or not is 
not the point - for many conservatives who 
were inerrantists felt grieved through the 
years as if they had been systematically 
excluded and that issue has never been ad
dressed, and it is still being ignored. 
If diversity is valid, it is valid for both
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sides of the errancy question. If is is 
fair to plead that inerrantists should be 
open-minded to errantists, then errantists 
should be equally open to inerrantsists,and 
the inerrantist point of view should better 
be represented upon our college and theo
logical faculties.

Still Questions
The fact that there are still questions 
raised about defining our mission effort 
and whether all our "Mission Enterprises" 
are actually carrying out their mission is 
reflected symptomatically in other votes 
which the Convention made. For instance 
the changing of the quota system was defea
ted. There was a desire to have greater and 
broader representation on the boards of our 
colleges and institutions. The effort to 
undo the quota system which mandates a cer
tain number of trustees from the smaller 
churches under 400 resident membership was 
defeated. People are not yet willing to go 
back to the old system.

POLITICS
I came away from the Convention with a cer
tain uneasiness over yet a third issue 
which surfaced frequently. That is the is
sue of para-church groups and their alleged 
political influence. For years liberals 
have been chiding conservatives and evange
licals to develop a more sensitive social 
and political conscience. However, as 
conservative influence and strength in
creases and they begin to address the pres
sing social issues of our day, charges are 
abounding that (a) conservative para-church 
groups are trying to tell people how to 
vote; (b) they are breaching the doctrine 
of church and state by using their influ- 
ence. Jerry Falwell, who has led the deve-
lopment of Moral Majority, has expressly 
said that he was not trying to tell anyone 
how to vote,but rather trying to get people 
involved in the political life of this 
country. He has developed an organization 
involving Methodists, Baptists, Presbyteri
ans and Jews who have united on more or 
less conservative views of some of the 
pressing social issues of our day. He has 
not claimed that his is a Biblical view 
and that in his opinion a view supported by 
Scripture. But that is no news, for one 
would expect that a conservative position 
would have to be Biblically related. When 
a man says he is not doing something, what 
right do we have to continue to say that he 
is? Is that not being very narrow and 
judgmental?

WHY?
Why is it that a conservative political 
group like Moral Majority, is accused of 
breaching church and state separation when 
it seeks to organize even though it is not 
officially related to any church or denom
ination? Have we spent equal time accusing 
the National Council of Churches of breach 
of church and state when they maintained 
a score of lobbyists in Washington, lobby
ing our government on the Vietnam War, 
Rhodeisan Policy and a variety of other 
topics? Is that breach of church and state? 
Why didn’t we say so? With the long history 
of Black church political involvement the 
General Baptist Convention has a Political 
Action Committee which earlier this year 
officially endorsed Governor Hunt and Lt.

Governor Jimmy Green. I heard no similar 
outcry of breach of church and state 
charged against them. I have no quarrel 
with them. Who will stand up for the 
rights of conservatives to have an influ
ence on government? If it is fair for the 
National Council of Churches to lobby gov
ernment, is it not fair for the Moral
Majority? The logic escapes me* Throughout 
our Convention there was not a good spirit 
and not a healthy attitude towards the new 
conservative movement. I am wondering then 
whether the real objection is that this new 
politics is conservative, not that it is 
genuinely breaching church and state separ
ation.

The constitutional amendment which is the 
foundation of our church-state doctrine 
prohibits government from unduly influenc
ing the church but there is no similar re
striction against the church’s influences 
on government. I do not always agree with 
the methods of the Moral Majority of Jerry 
Falwell or the new political right,but I 
would plead forever for the right to be in
volved and speak. What bothers me about 
our convention is that we continue to at
tack the new political right in a manner 
which was never used to address the exces
ses of the political left. We may drive 
away some excellent, moderate conservative 
Christians who feel that our churches in 
our denomination have not adequately ad
dressed the secularism and the humanism of 
our times. The result is a pervasive frus
tration which settles over the sensible 
conservatives who otherwise might involve 
themselves in our Convention process. 
There’s a certain feeling developing of be
ing "locked out" of the process. While we 
may not agree with many of the methods of 
this new right, there are many who sense 
that something is wrong in this country and
we must address ourselves to it.

Polarization
Finally,the fourth issue over which I sense 
some uneasiness coming from the Convention 
is the increasing polarization of our Con
vention both on the state level and the 
national level. I think Dr. Bailey Smith 
our president,has done himself and Baptists 
a disservice by his statements. However, 
in light of the context in which they were 
made, I still believe that he meant no harm 
to the Jewish people. In any event where 
at the Convention was a word of forgiveness 
and grace extended to him? The Bible teach
es if a brother, even the Convention Presi
dent is overtaken in a fault, are we not 
to bear that burden with him? I think
Paige Patterson and Judge Paul Presslar 
have done a great disservice to conserva
tives everywhere by making ridiculous 
statements such as we’re going after the 
"jugular vein" of the Convention and the 
trustees of all agencies are "dummies only 
rubber stamping agency decisions". Even if 
I were in line with them in some kind of 
secret attempt to "take over the conven
tion" which I am not,I would not want those 
statements made because that would call out 
the opposition. In our efforts to counter 
any such moves,we must be careful, however, 
not to use the same methods they are using. 
Throughout our state convention rumors a- 
bounded that Dr, Sherman and others were 
trying to recruit pastors and individuals 
to get a quaota of thirty each out to the 
Los Angeles Convention to counter the ex

treme conservative movement. Such a quota 
system is unacceptable. Are we going to 
use the same kind of tactics we criticize 
the extreme right for? At the height of 
whatever activities that Presslar and Pat
terson were supposed to be involved in to 
control the Convention, no one ever asked 
me to get thirty people to the Convention 
to vote in a conservative way. This kind of 
quota raising is also an unacceptable 
politicization of our Convention. If it is 
true, I am distressed by that. If these 
are only rumors they need to be renounced 
and disavowed. As this kind of polarizing 
takes place we are going to force increas
ingly moderate conservatives to take sides. 
I have spoken with a number of leading 
evangelical pastors of our Southern Baptist 
Convention. These are men who believe the 
Bible and who have no problem with inerran
cy. If they are forced to take sides they 
will have to come down on the sides of loy
alty to God and His Word before the denomi
nation. Often they are giving more to the 
Cooperative Program than anyone else in 
their state. In state after state they are 
baptizing more people than anyone else and 
they are deeply distressed over this polar
ization.

Choosing Sides
Thus what creates the feeling of unease and 
distress in me is the increasing pressure 
to choose sides and get on one line or 
another. If in fact our Convention is 
open to all because of our belief in Bap
tist autonomy, let’s leave it open to all. 
I plead for an understanding for Bailey 
Smith. He is a good man and a great preach
er and an enormously fruitful pastor. If I 
had published some of the statements which 
I have heard Baptist college professors 
make, which are every bit as ludicrous as 
Bailey Smith’s and if as much fuss was made 
over those as we have made over Bailey 
Smith’s statements, we would be in a mess 
of controversy. Sometimes it is the most 
courteous thing to do to forget you heard 
anything. I have heard profanity used a- 
gainst Baptists in general, and all kinds 
of prejudicial statements making fun of 
Baptists and the Baptist State Convention. 
We never publicize those; we were too kind 
to the institutions and to the individuals 
to do that. But such continued publicity 
of Bailey Smith’s remarks only further di
vide our Convention. Out of this many of 
our very fine evangelical pastors are go
ing to be forced to take sides if we con
tinue the way we are going,. I’m on a cam
paign to force people who say they’re lib
eral to really act liberal. If our Con
vention has room for everyone, then let it 
have room for everyone whether they are on 
the left or the right or in the middle. 
I’m not on a campaign to eliminate 
anybody from theological faculties or col
lege faculties, convention leadership or 
convention committees, but I am on a cam
paign to see that the conservative side is 
fairly represented as the moderate side or 
the liberal side. I’m on a campaign of 
grace and forgiveness towards the President 
who is fairly young for a high office and 
will demand more grace likely before he is 
through serving. I’m on a campaign for 
Baptists to pull together to reach our 
world. If we agree on the inspiration of 
Scripture, let’s get on with preaching the 
Gospel that Scripture procalims. If we be
lieve in the authority and inspriation of 
the Word of God, let’s get on with the 
mission task of winning the world to Jesus 
Christ, which the Scripture commands us to 
do. I seek no confrontation with anyone, 
but only desire to broaden the discussion.

Dr. Mark Corts



CONVENTION REPORT
CONVENTION CHARACTERIZED BY TESTIMONY VOTE

BY ROBERT M. TENERY
The recent meeting of the Baptist State 

Convention of North Carolina was character
ized by a testimony vote on the part of 
many, many conservatives. It was a late 
development of the days preceding the Con
vention. President Cecil Sherman had stated 
very clearly in some Associational meetings 
that he did not believe in an inerrant 
Bible. News had also sprung up that he was 
the leader of a liberal movement with the 
expressed purpose of unseating President 
Bailey Smith in Los Angeles and offering an 
alternate slate of nominees to that which 
will be offered by the Committee on Boards 
even through the Committee on Boards has 
not even met and no decision has been made 
as to who will be nominated.

CALLS
Calls began to come in from across the 

State. The question occured again and a- 
gain: "Aren't conservative men going to do 
anything?" Others would ask: "Is there not 
going to be an alternative? We can't in 
good conscience vote for a man who says 
that the Bible is not inerrant." It was ob
vious that many men, while they love Cecil 
Sherman as a person, could not endorse his 
views on the Bible. President .Sherman had 
so strung his words together as to make a 
vote for him a vote against inerrancy. In 
fact, it appeared that he had deliberately 
made the Presidential election a referendum 
on inerrancy.

Many conservative men across the state 
resented being placed in this position. It 
was not a personal thing but it was a mat
ter of testimony. Finally, after much 
prayer and discussion, M.O. Owens Jr. was 
asked to allow his name to be placed in 
nomination in the waning hours before the 
Convention started. After a time, he 
agreed. The issue would be clear. Every
one knows where M.O. Owens stands theolo
gically. There would be no question. The 
choice would be distinct.

TRADITION
Of course, we knew that it would be a 

long shot. We were bucking the tide. We 
were going contrary to tradition. It was 
unprecedented that another nominee would 
be considered before the President had 
finished his second term. No one could 
remember such an action in past history. 
The President has always been offered a 
second term as a matter of courtesy, custom 
and tradition.

It was also clear that a number of mes
sengers did not know what was involved. 
They had not heard the pre-Convention 
statements. They did not understand the 
issues. They had had little time to re
flect on the ramifications of the Presi
dent's message. There was little opportu
nity to discuss the issues and really get 
the word out.

ODDS
In spite of the odds, scores of conser

vative men felt that we must give our 
testimony. The world must know that a 
great number of people in the Convention do 
not agree with the position of Cecil 
Sherman in regard to the Bible. Of course, 
we would have been happy if M.O. Owens had 
been elected President. He is a very 
capable man and could do wonderful things 
as our leader. But winning became a sec

ondary matter.The testimony was the thing. 
So many men could not go home and 
tell their churches that they had voted 
for a man who stated clearly that he did 
not believe in an inerrant Bible.

Dr. Robert Goode, Pastor of the Florida 
Street Baptist Church of Greensboro, made 
the nomination. He did an excellent job. 
The vote was taken. Easily 40% of the 
messengers voted for M.O. Owens. After 
the Convention Session Dr. James Bullman, 
who served as Convention Pariimentarian 
for 11 years, said: "Tell M.O. Owens that 
he did not lose. He won. When you can 
buck tradition and poll 40% of the vote 
you win." Dr. Bullman stated that he was 
sitting where he could see very well. He 
has assisted in the vote counting many 
times over the years and he stated that 
the vote for Owens was easily 40%. Also, 
another person sitting on the platform in 
a good position to see stated that the 
vote for Owens was a 40% vote even though 
he had not conferred with Dr. Bullman nor 
did he know what Bullman's estimate was. 
Of course, we may expect that the size of 
the Owens' vote will be played down by the 
Biblical Recorder but it was a very sig
nificant vote that the world will not 
overlook. Many men and women in the Con
vention Hall voted their convictions and 
gave a testimony to the world that all of 
the Baptists of North Carolina do not agree 
with President Sherman. Let us not fail to 
stress the fact that the nomination of 
Owens and the subsequent vote was not be
cause of a lack of love for Cecil Sherman 
but it was a lack of agreement with his 
views on the Bible.

NEW THEOLOGY
In listening to the President's Address, 

it became obvious that President Sherman 
had adopted the theology of Karl Barth. 
Barth maintains that the Bible contains 
errors but one can still have religious 
experience out of it.

Of course, when once you declare that 
the Bible contains errors,it doesn't real
ly matter how many nice things you say a- 
bout Jesus after that. It is all meaning
less. You really have no basis to believe 
anything once you declare that the Bible 
contains errors. The theology of Barth 
which is being embraced by so many Southern 
Baptists is a purely subjective theology.

RECORDER
Another testimony was issued when Rev. 

Steve Sells of Stanfield, N.C. introduced 
a resolution calling upon the Bi blical 
Recorder to exercise Christian love and 
fairness in the process of editing the 
Recorder. Of course, there was little hope 
that the Resolutions Committee would re
port that Resolution back out. That is the 
reason that it became so significant when 
a large round of applause greeted the 
Sell's Resolution on the Recorder. The 
sustained applause let it be known through
out the Convention Hall that a great many 
people feel that there is a definite bias 
and unfairness that has been manifested in 
the pages of the Recorder in recent months. 
Rev. Owen Duncan, Pastor of the Racepath 
Baptist Church of Ellenboro addressed the 
Convention and specifically took issue with 
the lack of fairness which as been dis
played on the pages of the Recorder in re
gard to President Bailey Smith of the

Southern Baptist Convention.

BRIGHT SPOT
One bright spot in the Convention was 

the vote of the Convention to send a com
munication to President Bailey Smith sup
porting him with our prayers as he serves 
in the high office of President.

Another bright spot of the Convention 
was the defeat of a General Board Recom
mendation that the By-law requiring that 
one-fourth of the members of committees and 
boards in our Convention should come from 
churches of 400 members or less. This am- 
mendment was adopted at the 1977 Con
vention in Charlotte - the largest Conven
tion ever! It came after long study and a 
great deal of discussion. It also came in 
recognition of the fact that the small 
churches of the convention had been passed 
over for committee and board assignments 
and that they had not been given a fair 
voice in convention affairs even though 75% 
of the churches in this state fall in that 
category of 400 members or less.

When the vote was taken it was obvious 
that the General Board's proposal to over
turn the rule had failed and that the rule 
would remain unchanged. The small churches 
would still have at least some representa
tion on the committees and boards of the 
convention. But, the President called for 
a ballot. Many of the conservative men had 
misplaced their ballots and they were in
censed that they were not able to vote. 
But, the measure was decisively defeated 
even with the ballots. But the ballots 
could not be counted very quickly. It was 
necessary to carry the ballots across town 
to a machine in order to tabulate the re
sults. Many conservative men left the con
vention upset because the measure was eas
ily defeated by the standing vote and the 
convention officials failed to recognize 
that vote until the ballot was taken. A 
great many people left the convention after 
the vote on the by-law. This is something 
that conservative men can afford to improve 
upon. We need to stay until the last word 
has been uttered and the last prayer has 
been sent up.

THE FUTURE
Another good thing has come out of this 

Convention. Conservative men came out of 
this Convention convinced that con
servatives need to get together more and 
that there needs to be better communication 
between us. That opportunity will be pro
vided.

RMT

SHERMAN SAYS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE

have not said that anyone is second rate but 
we have said that there are bounds beyond 
which we should never go.

Robert M. Tenery
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